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Parent/Guardian News – April 2019 
 
REGULAR SCHOOL DAY- April 12th, 2019. 
Following our January snow day, April 12th will be a regular school day. It will be a day 6. 
 

SAVE THE DATE: 
 
Secondary 5 Ministry Final French (Comprehension Écrite) Exam taking place May 15th, 2019.  All 
students must be present for this final exam. More information to follow. 
 
Secondary 5 Ministry Final English Exam taking place May 27th, May 28th, May 29th, 2019. All students 
must be present for this final exam. More information to follow. 
 
Our graduation ceremony for our secondary 5 students will be held on June 20th, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. at 
Collège Edouard Montpetit in Longueil. More details to follow shortly. 
 
The Prom celebration for our secondary 5 students will be held at the Golf Métropolitaine in Anjou on 
June 25th, 2019. 
 

Registration taking place NOW! 
 
We are currently in the process of registering our new students for secondary 1. Please spread the 
word to family and friends and ask them to call us to register their child. We are very proud of all we 
offer our students. 
 
1. April 8th: EMSB Public Speaking Competition 

The EMSB will be holding its annual Public Speaking Competition at Royal Vale High School. We 
would like to wish all of our finalist best of luck at the competition! 
 

2. April 9th: EMSB Annual Volunteer Evening 
The EMSB will be holding its seventeenth annual Volunteer Appreciation event to honour our 
volunteers working in our EMSB school. A big thank you to all of you who contribute to our school! 

 
3. April 12th: REGULAR SCHOOL DAY 

It will be a day 6 today. 
 

4. April 12th: Pearson Pride Day 
We are holding our Pearson Pride Day today for all students. Students may wear their ‘Pearson Spirit 
Wear’ with uniform pants to class today. This includes hoodies & t-shirts sold as “Pearson Spirit Wear” 
branded tops including those representing school clubs or team shirts. Ex: Variety Show Tees, Soccer 
Uniform Shirts, Student Council Tees, Cheerleading Tees etc. Students MUST wear their uniform pants 
with their spirit wear.  
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5. April 17th & 18th: Uniform Fittings with Top Marks 
Top Marks, our uniform supplier will be at LBP for uniform fittings for both new and returning students from 
3:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. An email was sent with the details of these two evenings and all documents will be 
posted on our website as well. Please contact Top Marks if you have any questions. 
 

6. April 18th-20th & 24th-26th- Ensemble: Tolerance Caravan for Sec. 1 & 2 Students 
Our Secondary 1 & 2 students will receive a unique awareness activity called Tolerance Caravan, which 
is focused on the issue of violence at school. The workshop’s main goal is to engage the students in a 
critical reflection about different forms of violence and how we can use our empathy to recognise 
violence and to productively intervene. The students develop critical thinking skills through debate, an 
empathy test, and analysis of pertinent videos. By creating a space where Secondary 1 & 2 students 
can speak openly, the workshop allows to equip and mobilize them to take a stand against violence in 
their school. 

 
7. April 19th: Holiday! 

The school will be closed today! 
 

8. April 22nd: Holiday! 
The school will be closed today! Happy Easter to our community! 
 

9. April 23rd: Governing Board 
Our monthly Governing Board meeting is taking place at 7:00 p.m. in the Library. 

 
10. April 23rd – 26th: NYC Trip Departure! 

We would like to wish our students and staff members departing for NYC, a safe and memorable 
trip. See you all when you get back April 26th, 2019. 

 
11. April 24th – 26th: EMSB Leadership Camp 

A group of students will be attending the annual Leadership Camp. This event allows students to meet 
other students from across the province and take part in team building and leadership activities. The 
whole event is organized by students for students; a great experience for all who attend. 
 

Your Continued Cooperation is Required: 
 
We would like to inform you that we have been having a few issues in the boys’ bathroom regarding vaping 
and the misuse of the toilet paper. We would ask that you please speak to your children about the fact that 
vaping is PROHIBITTED on school grounds, and students caught will continue to face a minimum of a 3-day 
suspension.  
 
Secondly, the boys have been making a mess in the bathroom, flooding the toilets and leaving an enormous 
amount of paper all over the floor. We ask that you please speak to your boys, since this misuse will result in the 
toilet paper being removed from the bathroom stalls, as it once was in the past. 

 
Thank you for your cooperation, 
 
Mr. Vitantonio Ms. Caruso   Ms. Tummillo   Ms. Triestino 
Principal  Vice Principal (L5)  Vice Principal (L3/4)  Vice Principal (L1/2) 


